PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES
April 3, 2013

Members present: Fr. John, Deacon Rupp, Charmaine Owens, Lexe Volk, Mary White, Allan Horney
Unable to attend: Karen Littleford, Eva Higgins, Ralph McCausland, John Schmitz, Cay Kolling, Kay Endsley, Madison Fisher, Quinn Hussey
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.  Opening prayer and reflection was led by Deacon Rupp.
Fr John’s Report:
· The National Day of Prayer Breakfast will be held at the UHotel on Thurs., May 2nd.  Roy Lanam will be the guest speaker.  Tickets were made available to the members of the council

· Plans are underway for “Friends of Newman Dinner” to be held in Nov. at the EIU Union. It will be a fund raiser.  More details will follow.

· Discussion was brought up regarding a “Corpus Christi Procession” to be held after the 8:30 mass on June 2nd – the Fest of the Body and Blood of Christ.  Details are being worked out.

Charmaine’s Report: The council’s opinion was asked on the idea of an “Adult Vacation Bible School.”    Discussion brought forth the idea of holding it the evenings during Totus Tuus, July 15 – 18th, on the rectory patio. It would be a very relaxed night open to discussion and insight, possibly on a DVD series.  Charmaine will discussion with Education Ministry and develop this idea.
Deacon Jim’s Report: An invitation to Divine Mercy Sunday service, April 7 at 3pm was extended.

Old Business:

The council revisited the discussion on omitting the Cantor Announcements after mass.  The plan was amended and announcements that are timely or did not make the bulletin will be announced.

Mary White reported on the Summer Start up Basket Raffle.  Ministries and other groups are encouraged to provide a themed basket.  15 baskets is the goal.  They will be displayed the weekend before the Summer Start up.  Last year this was a big hit.  The SSU committee is also asking people to take and sell tickets to people outside the parish, so a larger profit is made.  

New Business
The Living Rosary has been rescheduled for 7pm, April 21st which is the World Day of Prayer for   Vocations.

Wayne Stock, a seminarian who was part of the  2011 Totus Tuus team, will be living and helping out at the Hedwig Haus this summer.

There is a possibility that Joe Wagner, seminarian, will be living in the rectory staring in August, to do a year of Pastoral Internship at the Newman Center and also teach in the Catholic Scholars program at EIU.
CCC – Compliments on the Triduum, the dedication of Allan Horney, and the beauty of the choir abounded.  Many commented it was the best we ever experienced.

Next meeting – May 1st – 7pm.  
